
 

 

Hovingham with Scackleton Parish Council Meeting 
Held on Wednesday 24th November 2021 at 7:00pm in Hovingham Village Hall 

  
AGENDA 

 
PRESENT: Cllr. M. Wilson (Mark) - Vice Chairman Cllr. R. Wainwright (Robert) Cllr. Dr N. Robson (Nicole) 
Prof. S. Britland (Steve). Cllr. F. Colenso (Frank) + 4 residents 
APOLOGIES FROM COUNCILLORS UNABLE TO ATTEND THE MEETING: Cllr. P. Chapman (Phil) – Chairman 
 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING - Cllr. Dr N. Robson (Nicole) proposed and Prof. S. Britland (Steve) 
seconded and it was unanimously agreed that the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 22nd 
September 2021 be signed as a correct record. 
 
REPORTS  - North Yorkshire Councillor Mrs. Caroline Goodrick – Nothing to report 
  - Ryedale District Councillor Mr. Jim Bailey – Nothing to report 
  - Ryedale District Councillor Mrs. Clare Docwra – Nothing to report 
 

QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
  

GENERAL ACTIONS (Hovingham & Scackleton) 
Ryedale Plan – Consultation on locations for future development 
• 5 year rolling plan  

• Vague on website asking for consultation feedback  

• To be included in the next meeting’s agenda 

• Initial impression is that anyone can provide Ryedale District Council with feedback 

• Action: Publish website link and put up on noticeboard so people can see 
 
Precept 2022-23 – Determine precept for year commencing 1st April 2022, currently £6,600 
• It was unanimously agreed that it should remain the same. 

• Cllr. R. Wainwright (Robert) proposed and Cllr. F. Colenso (Frank) seconds it 
 
Grit for Winter 2021- 2022 
• Scackleton needs ½ bag. Action: Request NYCC to deliver direct to Scackleton 

• Cllr. F. Colenso (Frank) commented on a bin on York hill to stop grit washing down.  

• Action: Serena to get a price. 
 
Hovingham Market Re-opening 

• The market cafe made £657 for St George’s Church, Scackleton 
• Almost 1,000 people attended 
• Gazebos replaced stalls 
 

UNITARY AUTHORITY 
• Nothing to Report 
 

SCACKLETON ACTIONS 

• Action Group Report was noted 
• Market Café re- opens 
• Warning Road Signs for Scackleton Bank being replaced 
 
 



 

 

HOVINGHAM ACTIONS 
Action Group Report  
• noted 
 
Coronation Green 
• Tree seat being delivered despite being damaged. It’s not noticeable and price has been reduced. 

• Howard Rimmer provided quote for railings- £1,058 

• All agreed on price. Action: Serena to reply to Howard 
 
Hall Farm Cottages 
• Currently 2 cottages on the market. 
 
Hovingham Inn 
• Boundary wall 
• Serena to go back to NYCC about wall- reassert our position 
• Councillors will then re-discuss. 
Action: Serena to ask Hovingham Inn about proof of their deeds to prove the wall isn’t theirs. Where does 
it say on their deeds? 
Action: Serena to send correspondence from NYCC about the wall. 
 
Housing development 
• Company not responded re: trip incident.  Action: Serena to chase company. 
 
Footpath 

• Surface of it needs addressing/ improving as it’s a public footpath which is their responsibility. 

• Trip Incident: Resident went to hospital after falling, currently off work and recovering. 
Action: Ask NYCC to make the footpath “safe” 
 
Traffic  
• Cllr. M. Wilson (Mark) read out the proposal from 20 is plenty that was rejected. He clarified that we 

rejected their proposal and that we are not against trying to reduce speed.  

• Cllr. F Colenso (Frank) ran through what the PC has looked at regarding speeding over the last couple of 
years. Action: Once full cost and maintenance of the TVA's are researched, PC will look at how they can 
be funded, maintained and operated, working with the Speedwatch team. 
 

Speed reduction - other measures include: 
• Voluntary HGV speed limit and recruiting other companies – Fully supported 
• Slow Down message on road and refreshing 30mph signs on road – Fully supported 
• Move Park Street 30mph speed limit - Fully supported, detailed proposal and procedure required 
 
Speeding feedback 
• A resident’s husband almost got run over on the footpath near Helmsley entrance, by a speeding lorry.  

• Views were expressed for 20 mph in the village, giving experience of the reduced limit in Scotland. 

• Feedback from residents claimed the 20’s Plenty issue was mentioned in the September minutes but it 
wasn’t defined, nor explained, hence the confusion.  The proposal was fully documented on website. 

• Another comment was made about the footpath near Hovingham Hall Entrance. There needs to be 
some demarcation to differentiate between footpath and road.  Preventing drivers from travelling 
round the corner fast. 

 
 
 



 

 

Village Hall 
• Cycle parking signs are being put up  
• Front Wall repair – Cllr. M. Wilson (Mark) constantly reminding Tosh 
• Two extra recycling materials have been proposed for the recycling area; batteries and foil. Tetra Pac 

was not possible. RDC have confirmed the reservations will start in the new year. 
• New group, Hovingham Village Playgroup, for mothers, babies and toddlers, starting at the village hall 

in January.  

 
OTHER ITEMS 
Bakery parking and Seating  
• Seating is still present mainly for safety. If it was back in front of the bakery, it would cause too much of 

a bottle neck and crowds during Covid. 

 

Cemetery – Serena to chase Graham to repoint the wall. 
 

Dog Fouling and Parking notices 

• New (A4) Dog Fouling notices have been printed and are available from Cllr P. Chapman (Phil) 

• Do not propose updating signs on Coronation Green until painting of railings and after winter weather. 
 

Flood Map Update  
• Cllr. M Wilson (Mark) spoke to David Teasdale who said he’s still chasing Yorkshire Water to get them 

to take ownership of the pipe in the field South of Tufts Lane as it is silted up. 
 

Mossburn Bank Seat  
• They’re still in the process of making it. 
 

Electric Vehicle Charger 

• Apr 2021- it was used 20 times in a month.  

• There needs to be a sign indicating the location of the electric vehicle charging point. 
Action: Investigate costs of sign. 
 

FINANCE 
• Finance Summary 
• Progress opening Co-op account 
• Review cemetery charges for 2022 Action: Serena to get charges before next meeting 

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
• All information previously circulated. Available on RDC website. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
• Comments regarding 20’s Plenty, covered elsewhere in minutes 
 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
• Cllr. R Wainwright (Robert) commented that the Brookside sign is still propped up in the beck and 

hasn't been put back properly.  Action: Serena to contact RDC 
 

DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS at 7pm – Hovingham Community Room/Village Hall 

• Wednesday 26th January 2022 (Cllr. F Colenso (Frank): Apologies in advance for 26th Jan) 
• Wednesday 23rd March 2022 (Annual Parish Meeting) 
• Wednesday 25th May 2022 (Annual Meeting of Parish Council) 
• Wednesday 20th July 2022 – SCACKLETON CHURCH (if possible) 
 
Serena Farrow, 19 Kirkbymills, Kirkbymoorside YO62 6NP (07531) – 363545  
email parishclerk@hovingham.org.uk 

mailto:parishclerk@hovingham.org.uk

